EXHIBIT 15-L

COMMENT LETTERS RECEIVED ON MONTEREY BAY SHORES ECORESORT PROJECT Public Hearing Scheduled for February 26, 2009

DATE	NAME	COMMENT
2/17/09	Alexander J.	Two letters disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at
	Lennartz	its January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	Daniel J. Kosmal	Two letters disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at
	Esq.	its January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	Tate Miller	Two letters disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at
		its January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible) -	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its
	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
2/17/09	(author's name	Letter disagreeing with MPWMD Board action taken at its

	illegible)	January 29, 2009 meeting and urging support for MBSE
1/29/09	Sheri L. Damon	Letter responding to CELP/Sierra Club regarding Seaside
	Lombardo &	Adjudication provisions
	Gilles	
1/29/09	Craig E. Anthony	Letter stating CAW will insure Seaside Wells will be operated
	California	year round to deliver water to project's parcel.
	American Water	
1/28/09	Ralph Rubio	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water
	Mayor, City of	efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
	Seaside	systems
1/27/09	Chris Fitz	Letter stating a Subsequent Environmental Impact Report be
	LandWatch	prepared so that an adequate environmental document is
	Monterey County	available in order for the District to take discretionary action
‡		on the proposed project
1/26/09	Laurens Silver	Letter containing Sierra Club's response to SNG's counsel's
	California	letter dated January 21, 2009 and the District's staff report
[Environmental	
	Law Project	
1/25/09	Mike Dawson	Letter of opposition
1/21/09	Sheri L. Damon	Letter responding to CELP/Sierra Club regarding CEQA
	Lombardo &	issues
-	Gilles	
1/21/09	Travis Selfridge	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water
		efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
		systems
1/21/09	Sarah Graham	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water
		efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
		systems
1/21/09	Tiffany Loia	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water
		efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
		systems
1/21/09	Monica Anderson	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water
		efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
	·	systems
1/21/09	George A. Spears	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water
		efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program
		systems
1/21/09	Jim Bruno	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and
		sustainable technologies
1/21/09	Ashley Beleny	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and
		sustainable technologies
1/21/09	Warren Easton	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and
		sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Laurens Silver	Letter containing Sierra Club's recommendations for
	California	Conditions of Approval for the project and assertions about
1	Environmental	SWRCB Order 95-10

	Law Project	
1/15/09	Jeffery Anne Tatum	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Jerry Takigawa	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	(author's name illegible)	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/15/09	Steve Guierra	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Mary L. (last name illegible)	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Gregory Alan	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/15/09	Larry G. (last name illegible)	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	W. Rene Ayers	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	P. H. Winters Construction	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	(author's name illegible)	Two letters of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Michael Vivien	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/15/09	Safwat Malek	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/15/09	Kenneth R. Zerbe	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/14/09	Richard C. Alpers, Jr.	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/14/09	Jay Tulley	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/14/09	John Fisk	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/14/09	Jordan Daniels	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Pat Regan	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/13/09	Dee M. (last name illegible)	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Alie Tight	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems

1/13/09	Monica Burgos	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Tim Bailey	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Marta Kephart	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/13/09	Tracy Parker	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Larry Daniels	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/13/09	Annette Mezzatesla	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/13/09	Brian K. Erbele	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/13/09	Alan Hagherg	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/13/09	Emily McGuire	Letter of support for project, water conservation, water efficiency, storm management and recycle/graywater program systems
1/12/09	Paul Bruno	Asserts MPWMD approval is a formality as Court and Watermaster have already acted, and MBSE is in compliance with adjudication. Expresses support for water conservation technology as it helps protect Seaside Basin from seawater intrusion.
1/11/09	Mark R. Stromberg	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/10/09	Maggie Becher	Letter of support for project, water conservation, and sustainable technologies
1/6/09	Janet Brennan, League of Women Voters	Letter expressing concern about the relationship of the Draft Cease and Desist Order (CDO) issued by the SWRCB in January 2008 and timing of District Board action on the Application for California American Water for Monterey Bay Shores Resort
12/17/08	Allison Ford, Monterey Coastkeeper	Requests delay of public hearing until February 2009 due to difficulty obtaining environmental documents from lead agency; response letter from Darby Fuerst sent December 19, 2008

Board of Directors
Monterey Peninsula Water Management District
5 Harris Court
P.O.Box 85
Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

FEB 1 7 2009

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

Sincerely.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and *acknowledge* all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

Sincerely,

BAY NEEDS - HELP CONVERT
THE MESS O UT THERE INTO
DANIELT KOSMAL ESQ. PROJECT

February 09, 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

DAMES T KO

DANIEL T KUMAL

THIS PRITTET IS A MODEL

FOR FUTURE CONSTAND

DEVELOPHENT ON THE BAY.

TRUE DEVELOPMENT OF

THE CUPRENT POST MOUSTRIAZ

MERC DIASE MIDNIE

MESS. PLEASE AVENUE PROTECT W/ AL SPEED.

THANK

FEB 1 7 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

Respectfully,

Darmille Tate Miller

February 9th, 2009

Kristi Markey, Chair and Board Members Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

A Same Sand Sand Sand Sand

FEB 1 7 2009

MPBMD

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and *acknowledge* all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

Sincerely,

Data Miller Tote Miller

tate.millen pmis, edy tatemillen pgmzil.com

I was to see the see

MPMMD

February 09, 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

February 09, 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

FEB 1 7 2009

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

February 9th, 2009

Kristi Markey, Chair and Board Members Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

and the same of th

FEB 1 7 2009

MEWAD

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and *acknowledge* all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

February 09, 2009

Board of Directors
Monterey Peninsula Water Management District
5 Harris Court
P.O.Box 85
Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 — Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

y HB Wells

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FFB 1 7 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085 FEB 1 7 2009

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.



FEB 1 7 2009

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and *acknowledge* all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

FEB 1 7 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

FEB 1 7 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

February 09, 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court P.O.Box 85 Monterey, Ca 93942-0085

FEB 1 7 2009

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application APN 011-501-014 – Approve the Permit on February 26th!

Dear Chair Markey and Board Members:

Your actions on your January 29th Board meeting were wrong. You squandered an opportunity to show leadership on how our water resources can be conserved and managed by following the leadership of the Ecoresort and approving their permit. I would like to express my strong support for the District approving the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. I am very supportive of the "ecoresort" water savings initiatives that it demonstrates, something we as residents of the Monterey Peninsula need. This project will lead the way by demonstrating that by saving water, we can manage effectively our precious water resources. Their gray water recycling system will become Monterey County's first project specific system that saves water. It has been approved by the County already. This can serve as a *model* for others to retro-fit or install new graywater systems. Their other water saving systems including stormwater management, harvesting and collecting rainwater and green roofs, are equally impressive. Please take the appropriate steps on February 26th and approve the permit.

Attention: Henrietta Stern, Project Manager

FEB 1 7 2009

145450

REF: Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort Water Distribution Permit Application #20080915MBS-L4, APN 011-501-014

Dear Chair and Members of the Board:

I am somewhat surprised by the actions of the Board in the previous Board meeting of January 29, 2009, when it failed to seize on the opportunity and approve the Water Distribution Permit for the Monterey Bay Shores Ecoresort. It was apparent from the discussions, that water source is not an issue. The Ecoresort has water for the project which was confirmed in the Adjudication of the Seaside Basin. Rather, the discussion shifted to whether Cal-Am's diversions in the Carmel River have any impact on the pumping of the Seaside Basin. It would appear from the material presented, that this is also a non-issue, and hopefully the SWRCB will confirm that in writing. On the point related to Sand City's desalinization plant, it appears that this Board already previously, in December 2007, excluded that as an option because the Ecoresort has its own water. One point that was brought up was that "maybe" more CEQA environmental work is required because of Order 95-10 or potential cease and desist order, something your own legal counsel advises you is a "very speculative matter". Extensive EIR work has been done over the years and no impacts were found. The owner of the project decided to move pumping inland to help the community and the environment, and now you are trying to penalize him for that because Cal-Am is the pumper of his water? Where is the logic? That is simply wrong! You can do better than that.

Let's give credit where it's due, and acknowledge all the benefits this Ecoresort brings to our water saving systems and water management plans, not to mention the community. We have a lot to learn from their innovation and design systems, all of which would help all of us in the Monterey Peninsula conserve water as a precious resource. I ask that you show your leadership role as elected Board to do the right thing now, act upon an opportunity, and **approve** the permit in front of you without further delays.

Sincerely,

An Life